MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 12-9-2016 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington,  Joinson, Page, Smith, Thorp, Veasey; 
ALSO PRESENT:
8 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles, 
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.
1(9.16)
APOLOGIES 
C. Cllr Rosemary Rowe.

Before proceeding with business the Chairman informed the meeting that Mr Denis Moysey, who had been Parish Councillor, had recently passed away and asked members to stand for one minutes silence, duly observed.

2(9.16)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr Webber, seconded by Cllr. Clarke and unanimously AGREED that the August ordinary meeting minutes be approved as a true record and accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(9.16) MATTERS ARISING
7(8.16) Cllr Clarke reported that as agreed she had sent commiserations on behalf of the Council to the family of the local young man who died so tragically at Dartington recently.
10(8.16) The clerk reported that he had had contact with DCC Highways about the long-standing request for double yellow lines and it looked as if this could be happening.

Although Mr Salter had responded to the request to limit work on the roads in Moorview the Chairman proposed another note to him to ask him to stop works vehicles from parking in Moorview as per the original application. This was seconded by Cllr Clarke and duly CARRIED. 

4(9.16) POLICE:
A number of minor items from the police incident website for this area were noted.
Cllr Cox reported three incidents from the Neighbourhood Watch. Cllr Thorp warned of phone scams.  

5.(9.16) REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
C. Cllr Rosemary Rowe reported that she had nothing to add to her August report.
DISTRICT COUNIL REPORT
D. Cllr Pennington also had little new to report

MEG REPORT
Cllr Gordon Page reported that: 
On 10th of August four members went to Plane Tor and from there strimmed, mowed  and trimmed footpath five from the Ipplepen Road  to the Strainey Tor exit. Steve Holley spent the day completing the work clearing verges and drainage channels in Compton.
Later in August work was done on f/p 22 and St Peters Field, Preston Down Road underpass, f/p 13 drainage ditches, the bridleway and Broomhill as well as litter picking. Steve Holley cleared the verge in Nether Meadow, around the 30mph signs approaching Vicarage Hill, and brined the moss covered slope to Parkfield Close.  He later started clearing ipplepen Road and the top of Church Hill of overgrowth from the verges. In September work was done on f/p 18 and  19, while Steve Holley did further work on the Ipplepen Road by the quarry to improve access, and more brine at Parkfield Close and Torr Field path. 54 hours of voluntary work was completed this month.
6(9.16) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
It was AGREED that on Sept. 19th there would be a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan working group to collate the results of the questionnaire survey and plan the way forward.
7(9.16) PLANNING
2392/16/HHO extension to dwelling in Farthing Lane. It was AGREED to have a site meeting to determine this application.
2494/16/ARM reserved matters at Moorview. 

Members proposed and seconded OBJECTION on various matters summarized below:

Page 6 of planning statement under “Ecology” and “Bat Roosting and bird nesting provision” MUST be provded (para 3). Para 6 Parish Council do not agree that the assessment site is of extremely low ecological value therefore need for mitigation. V. Allington report: Plot 38 effect of proposed development on trees : TPO 624 covring area A103(G11) Parish Council do not agree that the section of TPO is unemforseable – trees in A108 are Outside the sit’s ownership and MUST NOT be as suggested reduced in height as they are an important visual amenity alongside the highway. Alex Whish should be invited to go and give an opinion.
2578/16/HHO: 10, Belfield Close convert roof to bedroom: APPROVED

    8(9.16)  CORRESPONDENCE
Members noted the Site Information Pack produced by SHDC as part of the Our Plan consultation which the clerk had circulated. This examines the pros of cons of 10 possible development sites in Marldon. Four of these were described as “having limited constraints which can be overcome” viz: land at Five lanes between Vicarage Road and the Ring Road; Land at Westerland Green (already being developed); land on the opposite side of the ring road from Broomhill Meadow (this site is considered appropriate for employment development); and land at the former Glendinning quarry site on Ipplepen Road. All the other sites were regarded as having “significant restraints”. The Chairman felt this was not unduly worrying as two of these sites were owned by the Coast and Countryside Trust whose own constitution would not allow development. The other two were either already being developed or had been proposed as a potential site in the Neighbourhood Plan consultation. 
9(9.16) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
             Chair of this committee Cllr Jenny Clarke reported:
The next Youth Meeting is on Tuesday, 20 September at 12 noon at the Youth Club in Totnes. Unfortunately yet again it is on a day when I cannot attend. I have told them that I could probably attend on a Monday or Wednesday but for the last couple of meetings the majority have opted to meet on the day that I have to work all day. I will be told about what they discuss by email after the meeting and will bring this information to the next meeting in October.

As you asked me to send the lovely card of sympathy to the family of Nathan Wood from Compton, a wonderful 16 year old who drowned in the River Dart on 5 August. On Wednesday 31st of August my sons and I attended Nathan’s funeral at Moulden church. It was a very sad day but the family were incredibly brave and had 
rganize the most beautiful music but Nathan love during a short time on this earth. The minister who conducted the service was a family friend and he did them proud even though he also became very emotional at one point as his young son is the same age and used to play with Nathan when they were little boys and have been friends throughout their lives. His mum Amanda had asked for there to be a brief warning about the dangers of drugs during the service as there are so many young people in attendance. She hopes that they will learn from the tragedy and his death would not be totally in vain. Nathan had so many friends then they were all there. We left Marldon church to the song “don’t worry be happy” which evidently was one of Nathan’s favourite songs and to celebrate his sunny happy attitude to everyone he came in contact with. Afterwards we went to his burial place at Sharpham natural burial ground in Totnes,  a beautiful peaceful place overlooking the rolling countryside and the Dart Estuary. There were hundreds of purple balloons for each one of us to write a message to Nathan on, and all were set free together sailing high into the sunshine. We were all asked to take of the ribbons before releasing them and were insured that all would disintegrate when they reached a certain height where the atmosphere was cold enough. I have nothing but praise for that wonderful family who in their desperate grief still showed kindness concern and care to all who attended the lovely boy’s funeral.

On a different subject I have written a few words which you may or may not agree to be engraved on the block which will be placed at the children’s play park to commemorate the Queens 90th birthday and to acknowledge that the new roundabout was placed there for this commemoration paid for partly by an anonymous donor and partly by the Parish Council. ‘This roundabout was erected in 2016 in commemoration of the 90th birthday of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth the second with donations from a Marldon resident and Marldon Parish Council’.
Cllr Veasey proposed accepting this wording, seconded by Cllr Clarke and duly CARRIED.
10(9.16) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
Cllr Joinson noted that the sump at Glendinnings Quarry was not now being emptied and it was AGREED that we should write to them about this. 
Cllr Veasey noted again that the path between Marldon Cross and the top of Westerland Lane was being broken up by grass growing on the path. This should be drawn to the attention of DCC as the footpath really needs resurfacing.

In Love Lane the road sign has gone missing off the side of Marldon House. 

There were still problems with the buddle holes down Westerland Lane and it was agreed the lengthsman should have a look at this and advise. 

11(9.16) FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses August                                                             291.60

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

Parish lengthsman : claim nos. 11-16  total 29 hours @15  3-8-16 to 7-9-16       435.00  

Thulborns  1 cut Tor & Peters Field 11/07

Community First Insurance annual premium                                                       290.46                                                           77.02

Konica Minolta 60% photocopying                                                                        71.83

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 31 August 2016  

Main Account:                      £22,189.33

P3     Account:                         £695.87

Environment Account :            £616.59

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.12.2015:       £20,795.20 (gross interest p.a.=£154.80)

12(9.16)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
13(9.16) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN 
14(9.16) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS- none
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday October 10th 2016. 
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                      10-10 -2016
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